
NEOkla Club Meeting   June 11, 2019  
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox  - Asst RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike 
Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the May meeting and the treasurer’s 
report were approved as presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize:  There were 57 entries for the June 2 event at 
Stroud.  The next event is July 7 at Stroud.  There will be a divisional event at 
OKC on June 22-23. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: The next SCCA race at Hallett is a backwards double 
regional/time trials on June 29-30. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:  There is a new app for smartphones available that 
allows for virtual scoring, eliminating the need for checkpoints and personnel.  
This will allow for big changes in rallying.  The planned series of rallies has been 
canceled for this year because many of the roads on the routes are washed out 
due to flooding.  One rally (Area 51) will be scheduled, probably in the late fall. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney:  The Saturday, May 18, event was canceled due to 
rain.  There were 10 drivers for the Sunday event. 
 
Next NEOkla meeting is July 9 at Burnco. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


